PAGE  


[image: image1]  
WLC
info@westhamptonlandings.com                                                                             www.westhamptonlandings.com                  
Westhampton Landings Condominium
P O Box 1186
Westhampton Beach, NY 11978
NOTICE OF ANNUAL MEETING AND BOARD ELECTION

August 1, 2014
TO ALL MEMBERS:

On Sunday, August 31, 2014 at 10:00 A.M. Sharp, at the Westhampton Landings clubhouse, the annual meeting of the membership will be held. The meeting will be to conduct an election to select two members to serve on the Board of Managers, and, such other business as may lawfully be conducted. SIGN-IN WILL BEGIN AT 9:15 A.M.  
with the following order of business:

1.  ROLL CALL

2.  PROOF OF NOTICE OF MEETING

3.  READING OF MINUTES OF PRECEEDING MEETING

4.  REPORT OF OFFICERS

5.  REPORT OF BOARD OF MANAGERS

6.  REPORT OF COMMITTEES

7.  ELECTION OF INSPECTORS OF ELECTION (when so required)

8.  ELECTION OF MEMBERS OF THE BOARD OF MANAGERS

9. UNFINISHED BUSINESS

10.  NEW BUSINESS

**A representative from our attorney’s office and from our accountant’s office will be present.  

************IF YOU UNSURE OR UNABLE TO ATTEND,**************** 

PLEASE  COMPLETE AND RETURN ENCLOSED PROXY  EITHER

*****BY POST TO ABOVE ADDRESS
OR

*****BY EMAIL TO   INFO@ WESTHAMPTONLANDINGS.COM

BY ORDER OF THE BOARD OF MANAGERS

The purpose of this Notice is to advise you of the date, time and place and outline of the Annual Meeting.  
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE- 2014

Hello to all and most importantly welcome to our new owners. 

     This year represents the greatest one year turn over in the 30 years of being a resident here at The Landings.  It has been almost 2 years since the terribly damaging triple play of natural disasters hit our complex-Sandy, hurricane Irene and the December Storm. It was extremely trying and truly a learning experience for everyone involved. After a tremendous amount of work by the board dealing and working with the insurance companies, their representatives and the many different vendors, The Landings is back--better than before and once again shining, rivaling its previous beauty.

     There is always a silver lining in the darkest of clouds.  

1. As a result of the storm, we have new roofs and better attic insulation. 

2. During the process of removing all the damaged bushes and shrubs from Sandy, we evaluated and reconfigured our landscaping.  

3. Some of the waste pipes and concrete work discussed last year has been completed.  

4. All the aluminum wiring in each and every unit has been replaced with copper wiring.  Final electrical inspections are ongoing.  We will now be 2014 compliant with all Fire Department fire alarm upgrades as well as with all Electrical code upgrades. All the remaining old in-ground trash receptacles have been replaced.   

5. Beginning this year, access to the pool is with a tag reader, thus preventing uninvited walk-ins.  These walk-ins posed a serious issue with our insurance and they were the first to disregard any and all pools rules.  

     As you all know, the board is a group of 7 owners who volunteer their time and efforts in dealing with the day to day issues as well as maintaining the complex, running and overseeing projects, and envisioning the future direction of The Landings.  This sitting board has been very cohesive, complimenting each other.  Given the immense work the board has accomplished, even just in these past two years, I feel it speaks volumes for our success. We knowingly volunteer our time and resources for the common good of the community. The Board has maintained the lowest monthly maintenance for waterfront condominiums on the East End for years.   We have always been acutely aware of expenses, which is why we have not retained a management company.  The base cost for a management company would increase our charges by at least $100 per unit per month.  During my 28 years heading up the Board, I never felt it necessary. No one takes better care of oneself then thyself.  However, at the present time, there are two reasons why a management company needs to be seriously considered.  The first issue is the inordinate amount of time being consumed by the Board in answering, explaining, defending, re-explaining and seeking legal counsel’s answers to letter after letter written by one individual who has never been satisfied with any action of the Board. His letters attempt to discredit, divide and these letters insinuate that the board acts for its own personal gains as well as most recently stating that the board lacks transparency.  The board cannot continue to expend a majority of its time in letter writing.  It has gotten so frequent and so serious that the Board just received this letter from our counsel of over 29 years:

 Dear Tony:

“As you know, we have served as general counsel to the Landings for well over twenty five years.  Throughout our years as general counsel, we have been paid a fixed annual retainer to provide general and corporate advice and to attend the first two hours of the annual meeting of the membership.  Due to the limited need the Landings has had for legal advice, our retainer has remained fixed at $ 2,500 per year for more than twenty five years.  On average over these many years, we have expended between and 10 and 15 hours providing general retainer services each year, including our attendance at the annual meeting of the membership.  Based on that level of legal service, the retainer has been fair to both the Landings and to the firm.  

Over past year or so, the work under the general retainer has increased dramatically.  Over the last twelve month period, we have provided in excess of twenty five hours of general retainer services.  A good part of this substantial increase in legal services is attributed to one unit owner’s persistently contacting the Board of Managers with questions of a legal nature that are then forwarded to us.  Many of these issues question long established practices and procedures that have been followed by the Landings for decades.  Certainly, all unit owners have the right to raise questions and issues to the Board of Managers.  However, if the level of demand for general retainer services remains at its present level, we have no choice but to ask of the Board to re-examine our fee arrangement.  At the present, increased need for legal services, we believe that our retainer should be increased to $ 5,000 per year starting October 1, 2014.  As an alternative, we could agree to shift to straight hourly billing with us keeping track of our hours and billing them at an agreed to hourly rate”.

      As volunteers who come to The Landings for the same relaxation and enjoyment as all of you, we cannot continue exhausting an inordinate amount of time and energy defending every action the Board takes to one individual.  The Board was elected by the majority to handle the day to day needs of the complex.  The board has taken this responsibility very seriously and has always acted in the best interest of the majority.

     The second issue is that people in the community feel it is the Board’s responsibility to be the sole enforcer of the rules and regulations  24/7.  Everyone has to take responsibility for the conditions of their home, and as good neighbors, speak to those who do not abide by the rules and regulations, thus sharing the responsibility among the community.  As the Board has said on many occasions, everyone is a enforcer when it comes to communal quality of life issues.  Speaking to your neighbor will go a long way in helping the Board.  

     The Board, like you, wants nothing more than to come to our retreat and enjoy all that The Landings has to offer. Myself, after 28 years of being president, and the Board, many of which being on the Board in excess of 10 years, has learned the nuts and bolts of The Landings and just as importantly, the makeup of the community.  The Board has negotiated good times as well as bad times, but unless these two issues can be resolved, The Board will have to relegate the day to day administrative duties to an outside management company.  We will not tolerate the escalating antics of this one individual and cannot act as police 24/7.  I trust this message is read and understood by all owners.    

     In closing, I want to thank the unit owners for all the support that the board has received. I truly believe that except for one individual, the community has been more than satisfied with the job the present elected board members have performed.   I trust that when you vote for the election of board members you take a moment and think just who it is you want representing your interests here at The Landings. 

Respectfully,

Dr. Anthony D. Russo

 President

WESTHAMPTON BEACH CONDOMINIUM

P.O. Box 1186

Westhampton Beach, NY  11978

INFO@WESTHAMPTONLANDINGS.COM
2014 BALLOT 

There are 2 Board positions to be voted upon at this meeting:

Candidates for election:   CHOOSE 2
Dr. Tony Russo                                              ____________  the board endorses  the re-election of Dr. Russo

Mr. Gene Haber Esq.                                  ___________
the board endorses the re-election of Mr. Haber

Dwight Harris                                             ___________

Write In                                      ____________________

Write In                                    _____________________
. 
WESTHAMPTON BEACH CONDOMINIUM

P.O. Box 1186

Westhampton Beach, NY  11978

INFO@WESTHAMPTONLANDINGS.COM
Proxy for unit owners of Westhampton landings condominium

PROXY STATEMENT
UNIT NUMBER ________
 NAME OF OWNER _______________________

     The undersigned hereby appoints _____________________(name of designee)    as the proxy of the undersigned with full power to vote on all matters which shall come before the Annual Meeting of Unit Owners of the Westhampton Landings Condominium on August 31, 2014, including election of managers, as fully as the undersigned could have voted if he/she had appeared in person at the meeting, and this proxy is otherwise completed by the undersigned, the undersigned hereby appoints the president, or the secretary as proxy with all voting powers set forth herein.

     This proxy will be in effect if the undersigned is not present at the annual meeting and may be withdrawn if the undersigned is present and voting at said meeting.

SIGNED:____________________________________

Dated: ______________

Note: This proxy may be delivered to   Mr. Friedlander(3004),  Mr. Wachman(3011),  Dr. Russo(3016),  Mr. Schnierer(3015),  Mr. Leader(3014), Mr. Haber(3036),  Mrs. Wright(3040),  or returned to Westhampton Landings Condominium, c/o Island East Management Co.,   P.O. Box 1186, Westhampton Beach, NY, 11978, or emailed to info@westhamptonlandings.com  
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Westhampton Landings Condominium

P O Box 1186

Westhampton Beach, NY 11978
TO ALL MEMBERS:
AS STATED IN SECTION 8 of ARTICLE III OF THE BY-LAWS,  UNLESS YOU ARE IN GOOD STANDING (CURRENT IN YOUR MAINTENANCE) AS EVIDENCED BY THE BOOKKEEPERS RECORD AS OF THE CLOSE OF BUSINESS, THURSDAY, AUGUST 28, 2014, YOU WILL NOT BE ABLE TO VOTE AT THE ANNUAL MEETING.

BY ORDER OF THE BOARD OF MANAGERS

                   Dr. Tony Russo, candidate for re-election as President

     My vocation is dentistry but my avocation has always been contracting. When I was elected to the Board in 1987, at my first annual meeting, I stated that I would treat The Landings as if it were my own personal property insuring that it would always appreciate in value and become the show piece within the community, while always being mindful of the associated costs. For the few unit owners here longer than myself, I am sure that you would confirm the vast transformation the complex has undergone from then until now. 

     Over the years, with careful planning and diligent help from the Board, we have continually boasted of maintaining the lowest maintenance charges for waterfront property on the East End.  The construction of our complex requires constant maintenance. I have  captained the ship through some very difficult times, a few of which included personally obtaining near impossible permits for the removal and complete reconstruction of a new flood proof pool; again obtaining near impossible permits reclaiming chronically submerged property (where the gazebo presently sits) with 1500’ of new bulk heading and dock walks; replacement of all upper decks as well as upper and lower privacy fences; replacement of all roofs(some 17 years ago);  landscaping which included thinning and removal of grossly overgrown shrubs; securing and coordinating the different contractors and vendors needed to regain and restore control of the complex directly following Super Storm Sandy; and most recently replacing aluminum to copper wire in the units and installation of new smoke detectors to bring the complex up to present codes. I have always been a “hands on guy” who is involved in every step of the project from inception, design, and execution including onsite presence.   

     The seven members of this sitting Board has developed the ability to function as a single entity—something that most Boards never achieve.  Each member has a specific uniqueness that they bring to the table while still being a part of the whole. 

     Your vote to re-elect me to the board will allow me in conjunction with the other members of the board to continue the forward looking momentum the present board shares.

                          Eugene Haber, candidate for re-election

To the Westhampton Landings Community: 

I take this opportunity to re-introduce myself to fellow owners at the Landings as I 
am running for re-election to the Board of Directors of our Condominium Association. 

I and my wife Amy purchased our unit, 3036 in the spring of2003. This is our 
twelfth summer at the Landings which, like most of us, use as a summer residence. Our 
primary residence is in Roslyn, NY. I and Amy are both attorneys actively engaged in the 
practice of law. We are the principal partners in the firm of Cobert, Haber & Haber, LLP., 
located in Garden City, NY, a general practice firm with five other lawyers working as our 
associates. I was admitted to the practice of law in New York in 1973, making this my 4pt 
year. I am an active trial lawyer, but involved in numerous matters involving business and 
real estate transactions. I sit on the Board of a liability insurance carrier (Hereford Insurance 
Company), and represent several major lending institutions in preparation and closing on 
certain types of commercial loans. 

Six years ago I was elected to the Board and have participated in all Board meetings 
since that time. I have gained the knowledge of the intricacies of the Landings operations 
from insurance and financial matters to more mundane but just as important issues, such as 
fire and smoke detector installations, roofing, pool operations, water proofing, just to 
mention a few. In addition, for the last three years I have acted as "Dock master", which task 
involves collecting the insurance and registration information for each boat owner, as well 
as making sure the docking areas are fit for use. 

Perhaps, the most important issue in my opinion is our personal relationships. Most 
of us use the Landings as our summer homes. We are here for a relatively short period of 
time each year, and for the purpose of recreation at a beach community. We must recognize 
we live together in relatively tight quarters and must respect our fellow owners’ enjoyment of 
their property and hope that the same respect is returned. I have come to learn that the rules 
and regulations of the Landings take this into account. As a Board member, the highest 
priority is to continue the policy of respect for our unit holders and their property. 

I feel my legal background has offered the Board a perspective on certain issues. 

The Landings faced major issues after "Sandy" struck in 2012. It took some time but the 
community has made a major recovery and has never looked better. There are still issues to 
be dealt with and I am a strong advocate of improving and beautifying our common areas 
and expanding our recreation facilities. Capital improvements are a necessity for our own 
enjoyment of the property as well as maintaining our property values. 

Accordingly, I believe my experience as an attorney as well as my involvement in the 
community qualifies me to merit your consideration when voting at our annual election. 

DWIGHT HARRIS, UNIT 3023

Dwightdch@aol.com, 860-558-1545

CANDIDATE FOR WESTHAMPTON BOARD OF DIRECTORS

 I find it amazing that our present Board of Directors is so opposed to having a new member.  The Board is putting forth the premise that having one new member would destroy the ability of the Board to function effectively.  This would lead to the potential of a vote of six to one if there is a disagreement.  I am supposing that the Board believes that one new member who believes in open communication and pledges to consider the interests and concerns of individual residents is perceived as a threat.  The Board has taken the position that their management and judgment should not be questioned, especially because they are volunteers. Volunteering on behalf or for the benefit of others requires a higher standard of practice and responsibility.  We should not expect less because a person is not paid.   The Board said I have been a distraction to them; let me count the ways:

1. I requested and was promised a permit prior to performing electrical work and inspections upon completion by the town electrical inspector.   The Board was very upset by this request even though it is a requirement of the Town and necessary to ensure an insurance claim is paid in the event of an electrical fire.   No permits were obtained and upon completion of the work I demanded an inspection which subsequently failed twice, and months later I still do not have a Certificate of Compliance.  Upon this poor performance I requested that all units be inspected for the safety of all living here.  I suggest you call the Town offices and check on your unit.  

2. Regarding insurance claims, the Board was aghast that I would have the audacity to request financial information on transactions exceeding $600,000.  The transparency of financials of a condominium is a right due every unit owner by law.   The accountant did tell me at last year’s annual meeting he would supply me with that information only to inform me later that the Board would not authorize the sharing of this accounting.  The total proceeds issued to the condominium may be correct, but the distribution of proceeds by the Board may not be correct. I have attempted to discuss my concerns with Board members and I am told the matter is closed!  

3. I have requested more supervision of work performed for good workmanship and the protection of owner’s property as, I and others, had instances of theft and damage from the wiring project.

4. I have taken issue in the Board’s assertion that because they are elected they can ignore the rights of individuals guaranteed by our By-Laws.

5. I ask questions repeatedly because not only are some of my questions not answered, they often do not even acknowledge their receipt.       

If these issues were addressed we would be assured that our property would be respected, not damaged, destroyed, or stolen.  Our homes would be certified electrically safe by the Town and we would not risk being denied insurance or denied a claim due to faulty wiring, but more importantly reduce the risk of fire and loss of life.  Without proper permits and inspections we are in a worse position than before we spent hundreds of thousands of dollars on wiring.   We could have piece of mind that our property and financial welfare is protected.    

If elected I will work to resolve these issues.  If you want a new person on the board to ensure open communication and the sharing of information, you should vote for me.  Casting a second vote for an existing board member drastically reduces the chances of my election to the board.

Thank you,

Dwight C. Harris

